Minutes of the meeting of the Patient Participation Group
Held at Church View Surgery at 6 pm on Thursday, 10 January 2019
Present:
Helen B      (HB)
Liz F           (LF)
Sian K        (SK)
Carolyn L   (CL)
Georgina S (GS)
1.    Apologies
    Shirley C (SC)
    Fiona G (FG)
In the absence of SC (Chairperson) HB (Vice-Chairperson) chaired the meeting.
2.    Minutes of the previous meeting
    Minutes of the meeting held on 6 December 2018 were read, approved and agreed and in the absence of SC signed by CL.
3.    Matters arising
    No matters arising.
4.    Draft letter - SK
    SK confirmed that she had forwarded a copy of the letter to ER but has to date not received a response.
5.    Questionnaire & Notice Board - HB
    HB explained that due to illness she had not had the opportunity to collate the data but will do so in the near future.  However, the notice boards in the waiting room have been dealt with.
6.    Social Prescribing - FG
    LF explained that FC had sent an email explaining that due to illness etc that unfortunately there was nothing to report.  However, FC hoped to progress in the near future.
7.    Report received from ER
    
    ER confirmed her attendance at the meeting on Tuesday, 5 February. 
GL commented that the committee could raise a number of outstanding issues at this meeting. This was agreed by those in attendance.  The following members confirmed their attendance at this forthcoming meeting: HB: LF: SK: CL: GL: GS. LF to email SC and FG to enquire if they are able to attend. 
8.    Any other business
GS has been in contact with CF-S following Dr Dias stating that the Doctors would prefer the social prescribing pack to be available on the desktop.  CF-S prepared to update.  SK will check every three months that information is correct and up to date.   GS will check telephone numbers. HB enquired if hard copies could be placed in the waiting room.  SK said that could create problems as certain referrals had to go through doctors. 
GS asked CF-S if the minutes can be published on the website. CF-S able to assist. HB to put a copy on the PPG notice board  in the waiting room (located by the children’s area on the pillar by the steps). LF had emailed CF-S regarding the confidential issues of publicising the minutes. 
HB said she has a very good working relationship with CF-S and all her team who are very accommodating to her requirements for the PPG.
CL and GL raised the issue of regular meetings with ER. This can be brought up with ER at the meeting in February.   GL to also raise the subject of the Elder Tree.
SK advised that she had been contacted by Dr James Boorer.  LF explained that in January 2018 an emergency meeting had been called by Dr Boorer regarding the state of Primary Care in Plymouth.  SC: LF & SK together with Dr Dias and Dr B Paine had attended the meeting. 
Dr Boorer has advised SK that Panorama will be filming a programme at the end of January because of the crisis in Plymouth regarding Primary Care and inviting her to participate. SK has replied that she will take part and is awaiting further information.  SK to attend as a private citizen but enquired if she should also represent the PPG. Following discussion LF to email Dr Dias outlining the details and giving Dr SK’s email address. 
9.    Date of next meeting
    Tuesday, 5 February at 6 pm at Church View Surgery.
The meeting closed at 6.20 pm.
